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	AGGRAVATED BATTERY

	


The Fort Lauderdale Police Department is investigating an aggravated battery that occurred this morning at approximately 4:42 A.M.  The battery took place at 3250 Northeast 28 Street #102.
Preliminary investigation has revealed that the victim, Lauren Pellegrino, was driving home from work at approximately 4:20 A.M. when she observed a dark colored Nissan Altima following her.  The Altima followed her to her residence.  Upon exiting her vehicle and attempting to walk to her apartment, Pellegrino observed two black males walking towards her.  One male was coming from the north and the other was approaching from the south.  The males confronted Pellegrino and began to rob her.  Hearing a struggle, Pellegrino’s boyfriend, Jay Briel Jr., attempted to stop the males.  During this struggle, one of the suspects fired a round at Briel.  The round grazed Briel’s head.

Briel was transported to Broward General Medical Center, where he was treated and released for his injuries.

The suspects have been described as two black males.  One male was wearing a red shirt with blue jeans and the other suspect had on a green shirt with blue jeans.  Both suspects have been described as being approximately 5’10”.  

Anyone with information regarding this incident is encouraged to contact Detective Allen Diamond at 954-828-5539, Detective Tracy Figone at 954-828-5518, or Broward County Crime Stoppers at 954-493-TIPS.
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